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Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope that you were able 

to enjoy the glorious 

weather during our half 

term holiday last week. 

Some of which has 

continued into this week!  

As we enter the final term 

of the academic year we are focusing on our school 

value of ‘Safety’. The character linked to our value is 

“Solomon Safety” who is a star fish.  

There are lots of ways the children will be considering 

keeping themselves safe this term. On Monday in 

assembly we talked about online safety. Staying safe in 

the sun is vital. Thinking about staying safe when out 

and about and stranger danger all ensure the children 

stay safe.  

Have a good weekend 

Graham Almond  

COVID-19 Notification 

If you need to inform the school of any COVID-19 

related issues (positive tests, isolation etc) out of 

school hours please use the school COVID email 

address:   Covid19@chapel-cit.co.uk to keep us 

updated.  

Staff, children, parents and carers should follow 

contact tracing instructions provided by ‘NHS Test 

and Trace’.  Thank you. 

Sun Hats and Sun Cream 

Let’s hope the warm 

weather continues 

until the end of term!  

If you would like to 

send your child into 

school with a sun hat for playtimes this will help to 

keep them cool. We don’t allow the children to 

wear their sun hats inside the school buildings.  

Similarly, if you would like your child to bring some 

sun cream to school this is also acceptable. Please 

write your child’s name on any sun cream products 

they bring in.  

Unfortunately, staff are not 

allowed to apply sun cream 

to the children so we ask that 

you apply before school. 

Please spend sometime with 

your child helping them to 

apply this themselves so they can do this during the 

day if they need to. 

Some of the popular sun creams come as a ‘roll on’ 

which is a really great way for children to apply 

their own sun protection.  

First Aid Champions 

As part of our Personal Development curriculum we 

will be introducing the children to lessons on basic first 

aid. The children won’t become official first aiders but 

they will gain a knowledge of how to help in certain 

situations (eg how and when to call for help).  

For example, this week in Year 2 the children learnt 

about how to help someone having an asthma attack. 

Get some help and the casualty’s inhaler.  

The ‘kindness and coping’ elements of the programme 

also give children a greater understanding of how they 

may feel. From September this will be taught 

throughout the school year but we have linked this 

term’s work to our school value of ‘Safety’. 
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 Achievement Award Values Award: Safety 

Reception  Harley: an incredibly detailed drawing of  

Goldilocks.  

Lottie: carrying scissors safely around the classroom with 

the blades in her hand.  

Year 1 Bronwyn: outstanding pieces of writing in our    

English lessons.  

Emilie: making sure the classroom is safe for others.  

Year 2 Joseph: his amazing performance in English in the 

role of a narrator. 

Mia K: being a great role model for keeping safe by      

bringing in her sun hat, water bottle and sun cream.  

Year 3 Isaac: huge improvements in presentation of his 

work.  

Alfie: keeping himself safe in the sun by wearing a hat and 

sunglasses. 

Year 4 Jackson: his terrific description of a  

mythical being. 

Macie-Mae: leading an excellent discussion about  

staying safe online. 

Year 5 Charlie: fantastic determination in mastering telling 

the time. 

Alfie W: brilliant discussions around first aid and how to act 

appropriately in an emergency situation. 

Year 6 Kian: a great performance of Antony and Cleopatra 

in English.  

Ethan C: always ensuring the safety of those around him.  

Eat Them To Defeat Them 

The evil vegetables are back! The children are ready for battle and have 

brought home their ‘Mission Packs’ this week. The aim is for the children 

is to defeat the vegetables… by eating them.  

Our dinner ladies are giving out stickers for the children who eat a portion 

or try the vegetables we are focusing on each week. They can then add to 

the sticker to their chart in their Mission Pack. They can do this for every 

portion they eat at home too!  

This week it was the turn of the tomato “YOU CAN’T HIDE TOMATO!”. 

Mrs Richardson our School Cook has included tomatoes with many of the 

meals this week giving the children a chance to earn a sticker.  

 

 

 

Next week it is the 

turn of sweetcorn 

“IT’S TIME TO FACE 

THE HEAT 

SWEETCORN!’ 


